State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
P.O. Box 8044
Madison, Wi 53703

Scott Walker, Governor Cathy Stepp, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



February 26, 2016

Jay Walia 4725 North 159<sup>th</sup> Street Brookfield, WI 53005

RE: Contaminated Site Status Update Request

Former City Services, 10605 West North Avenue, Milwaukee WDNR BRRTS # 03-41-560368 PECFA # 53226-2312-05-A

Dear Mr. Walia:

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR or the Department) is requesting information regarding activities associated with petroleum contamination at the site referenced above. Our records indicate that you are the owner of this property and that you have not made any recent efforts to fulfill your responsibility to clean up the contamination.

I am writing to remind you that the petroleum storage tank release is eligible for cleanup cost reimbursement from the Petroleum Environmental Cleanup Fund Award (PECFA) program. Changes to the PECFA program have made it easier for property owners like you to move forward and complete cleanups.

Wisconsin's recently signed budget calls for the PECFA program to sunset by 2020. By taking action now to address contamination on your property, you have access to this unique financial reimbursement assistance while it is still available.

By March 26, 2016, please inform DNR in writing of your intentions to bring this case to closure. Be aware that periods of inactivity and non-compliance can affect PECFA eligibility (if applicable). In addition, the Department can pursue enforcement actions if you do not respond to this request for information.

Your prompt attention to this request is appreciated. If you have questions about your responsibilities or how to move forward, please feel free to contact me in writing at the letterhead address, by telephone at (608) 261-5405, or via email at Madison.Larkin@wisconsin.gov

Sincerely,

Madison M. Larkin Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program

cc: DNR Case File

Mr. Randy Rogness, BLS Environmental, Inc.

